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Greetings to everyone! Enclosed wi th this newsletter are you lottery calendars for 
September 2016 drawings. Please sell your tickets as soon as possible. I f you know you 
w i l l be unable to sell A L L your tickets, please return to us before the 28th of July. On 
Saturday July 30^^, we w i l l be selling the raffle tickets outside Sam' Club. Please stop by 
and see us. You may also return your P A I D tickets to us that day. We are in need of at 
least 4 more volunteers to work a 1 or 2 hour shift at Sam's Club. Please call Gloria at 
570-639-2329 before the 20*'' of July. 

We hope that everyone is enjoying the new gate access system that we implemented last 
summer. Of all the comments we received, 99% were positive. The Officers and Board 
members t ru ly appreciated that there were little to no issues and no complaints of being 
unable to gain access to the beach. PLEASE however, i f you are the last one to leave the 
beach and lock the gate, make sure the combination is IIP. (as indicated on the lock). 
Very diff icult to do the combination the next day when i t is upside down. 

Our " A r t s Festival" was a huge success on June 26*''. The day was picture perfect and we 
had a great t u r n out. 17 vendors and the Cupcake Camper and music by "Steve" and 
additional music by "Lyne l l e " made the day exceptional! A l l of the vendors were thril led 
wi th the event. T H A N K Y O U to all of the volunteers who helped for the day. Special 
thanks to my co-chair, Audra McGough for her coordination wi th the vendors (This year 
i t was a "Jur ied Show") She d id an amazing j ob getting the word out via the internet and 
also designed the new yellow signs that were everywhere to advertise the show, (these 
signs can be used year after year as no specific date is on the sign.) Thanks also to Molly 
Crossin, Aileen McHale, Car l Goeringer, Dolores and Tony D 'El ia , Charlotte and Charles 
Prohaska, the Doerfler family, K A T H Y D E I B E L A N D S H A R O N B R I T T H p c H A N D A N Y O N E ELSE 
I M A Y H A V E F O R G O T T E N T O M E N T I O N . S P E C I A L THANKS T O L I L SACCO A N D T H E BILDER 
F A M I L Y FOR T H E I R DONATIONS O F T H E FOOD. 

Our next event w i l l be our "SUNDAY FUN-DAY C A R N I V A L " f rom 11:00 A M to 4:00 
P M on August 7**" to celebrate our 50* anniversary! We have a Sno Kone and Cotton 
Candy machine rented for the day along wi th other surprises. We are sti l l in need of at 
least 12 volunteers to help for the carnival. I f you can help for the day, please contact 
Gloria Bilder at 570-639-2329 before August 1'*. I t w i l l be a great day! We wi l l be doing 
a basket raffle again so i f you can donate a basket, please contact Mol ly Crossiu, at 570-
287-3894 before August 1' ' . 



We have 2 more fundraiser days at Grotto Pizza: July 11* , Monday and Tuesday, 
August 9**". I f you d id not j o i n us i n June, please t ry to stop by and use your vouchers. 
Please copy your vouchers you received and distribute to your family and friends. 

Our P A I N T and SIP events at " B O U N T I F U L G I F T S " i n Dallas have been scheduled: 
First evening: Fr iday, August 26*'' 6:00 P M t i l l 9:00 P M We w i l l be painting sailboats 
on wine glasses. Cost of the class is $40.00 Please register by callihg Gloria at 5,70-639-
2329 and mail ing in your check to the H L B A before the 19*'* of August. Seating isi l imited 
so please make your reservations asap. 

Second evening: Friday, October 21'* 6:00 F M to 9:00 P M . We w i l l either paint a S I L K 
SCARF or do an autumn painting. Contact Gloria at 570-639-2329 after September lO*"" 
to make your reservations. Bountiful Gifts w i l l know our "pa in t ing " for the eveiiing by 
that date. 

Also keep an eye on our website for updates on all of the above events. We also have 
several parties scheduled for under the Pavilion for the summer. These are also on our 
website. 

Some housekeeping items for the beach for the rest of the summer: 

1) PLEASE D O N O T P L A C E A N Y P I Z Z A BOXES I N T H E GARBAGE. T H E Y TEAR T H E 
L I N E R A N D T H E N I T IS A MESS W H E N T H E LIFEGUARDS E M P T Y T H E CANS. T A K E A L L 
P I Z Z A BOXES H O M E W I T H Y O U . T H A N K Y O U 

2) W E ARE S T I L L I N N E E D OF A H A N D Y M A N T O DO S M A L L PROJECTS A R O U N D T H E B E A C H . 
I F Y O U C A N ASSIST, PLEASE CONTACT E D A N D G L O R I A B I L D E R . 

3) W E ARE ALSO L O O K I N G FOR SOMEONE W I T H A L A W N M O W E R AND T R I M M E R A N D A 
T R U C K T O C U T T H E GRASS A N D H A U L A W A Y T H E CLIPPINGS ^ T T H E B E A C H EVERY 
OTHER WEEK. I F WE HAVE AT LEAST 2 OR 3 MEN TO HELP SHARE THE LOAD, IT WOULD 
B E SO GREATLY APPRECIATED. CALL GLORIA BiLDER I F YOU CAN HELP. 

4) W E H A V E A S H O R T A G E OF LIFEGUARDS T H I S S U M M E R . F O R T H E REST O F T H E RUMMER 
W E W I L L N O T H A V E A N Y LIFEGUARDS O N T H E B E A C H EVERY WEDNESDAY. YPU M A Y 
S T I L L USE T H E B E A C H B Y USING T H E C O M B I N A T I O N L O C K CODE T O ENTER T H E BEACH. 
S W I M M I N G IS A T Y O U R O W N RISK. 

Thank you everyone for keeping the beach and bathrooms neat and clean! Enjoy the rest 
of the summer. Hoping to see many families on the beach, especially on August 7**̂ . 


